MILTON BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(Hybrid Meeting)
July 27, 2022
7:00 p.m.
The meeting was called to order by President Walker. The following Councilpersons were present:  
Mrs. Meckley, Mr. John Pfeil, Mr. Walker, Mr. Derr, Mr. Dale Pfeil, Mr. Robol, Ms. Fawess, and Mr. Swartz. Also in attendance were Shelly Sandstrom, Sam Shaffer, Chief Zettlemoyer, Doug Diehl, Mayor Aber, Attorney Wiley, Deputy Fire Chief Joe Lupo, and Matt Stulberg from the Standard-Journal. Jess Novinger, Mr. Moralez and Mr. Medina were absent.
Minutes:  On motion of Mrs. Meckley, seconded by Mr. Dale Pfeil and carried, Council approved the minutes from the July 13, 2022, Council meeting. 

Report of the Borough Manager:  President Walker read this report due to Mrs. Novinger being at a conference. 

The demolition of 332 Beaver Street is continuing to progress. She is completing the Force Account paperwork required by DCED. The asbestos inspection will be scheduled for some time next week and the environmental review conducted by SEDA-COG has cleared. Once the Force Account paperwork is approved and the asbestos inspection is certified we can then set a date to begin demolition. 

We have hired Al Walters to enforce parking meters downtown. Since beginning on July 18, he has enforced meters daily, at differing times each day. Our previous meter attendant, Bill Haas found employment elsewhere. 

The “No Parking Anytime” signs have been installed on Broadway. Any cars parked on Broadway, or the sidewalk will receive a notice letting them know that ticketing will go into effect on August 24th. This is 30 days after the signs being posted. 

Solicitor P. Lin Davis has stepped down from performing the Zoning Hearing Board legal duties, effective immediately. Robert Benion, Esq. will conduct the upcoming hearing, that the deadline has already been extended once for, to avoid the automatic granting of the request. Mrs. Novinger is asking Council’s consideration to allow her to prepare and advertise an RFQ for legal services for the Zoning Hearing Board. She would specifically like to place this ad in the surrounding counties’ legal journals. On motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Ms. Fawess and carried, Council approved this request as outlined. 

Per Mrs. Novinger’s request, President Walker asked  the General Government and Finance committee to
research the topic of establishing a LERTA and boundaries. The School District is open to exploring more, as is the County, but neither have committed. He asked the Committee to reach out to the Borough Manager for more details. 

Report of the Mayor:  Mayor Aber reported that he met with Senator Bob Casey and other representatives at the Milton Legion last week. Senator Casey thanked the Fire Department for their great work on the recent fire. 

Report of the President of Council:  President Walker informed Council that he was asked to attend a Friends of the Library meeting. They asked what Council would like to see from them moving forward. President Walker asked them to come to Council meetings and provide updates. He also stated that the Executive Committee met this evening and will provide a pool update. 
Report of Chief of Police:  Chief Zettlemoyer informed Council that Officer Stotelmyer will be completing his probationary period on August 1st. At the next Council meeting Officer Stotelmyer will attend. Chief Zettlemoyer is pleased with his performance and will recommending him for retention. . 

He and the Borough Manager attended a School Board meeting to discuss School Resource Officers versus Security Guards. This will be discussed at the next School Board committee meeting. 

Chief Zettlemoyer informed Council that there has been an increase of homeless people in the Borough. He asked that people keep an eye on abandoned buildings and parks and inform the police department if they see any unusual activity. 
.
Report of Public Works Director:  Sam Shaffer reported that they continue with paving projects and are almost done. The cemetery building should be completed before fall. They are waiting on parts to complete it. He informed Council that Brandon Campbell has worked through his probation period and is working out well. President Walker thanked Sam for coming to his home for the UGI emergency call. 
Report of the Fire Chief:   Deputy Chief Lupo reported that the Fire Department responded to 35 calls and the Micu has had 190 calls since the last meeting. He also recommended that Council consider advertising to sell the old engine as the new one should be completed soon. President Walker asked Joe Lupo, Scott Derr, and Arthur Whitenight to meet with Mrs. Novinger and Sam Shaffer about this and report back to Council. 
Public Comments:  John Huhn, 24 Rolling Ridge addressed Council asking why the sidewalks are in such disrepair throughout the Borough. He stated that he has extensive experience doing this type of program and asked to be on a committee. President Walker asked him to contact the Code Enforcement Officer for a meeting regarding this. 

Public Works and Cemeteries:   Mr. John Pfeil informed Council that the Pool Committee surveys are coming in. Shelly Sandstrom updated Council that we have received 46 responses from the paper and on-line. Of the responses received 19 are in favor of raising taxes for the community pool; 27 are opposed. 24 say that they believe the pool is an asset to our community, whereas 22 respondents disagreed. 

Public Safety:  No report.

General Government and Finance:  


A.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council awarded the bid for 


engineering of 6 curb cuts on South Turbot to Peter’s Consultants for a lump sum of $7,080.00.

B.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adopted Resolution #22-07


for Marsh Road Multi-Modal Grant in the amount of $2,126,144.00.

C.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council accepted a letter of 


resignation from Rubin Medina as 4th Ward Council Member due to him moving into a different ward. 

D.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. John Pfeil and carried, Council authorized sending a 


letter to Mr. Medina thanking him for his service on Council. President Walker asked Shelly 



Sandstrom to advertise this Council vacancy asking for a letter of interest no later than August 10th to 


be considered at the August 24th Council meeting. 

E.
On motion of Ms. Fawess, seconded by Mr. Derr and carried, Council approved paying the bills 



from General Fund, Reserve, Payroll, Community Pool, Liquid Fuels, and Cemetery accounts in the 


amount of $199,045.52. 

There being no further questions or business, on motion of Mr. Dale Pfeil, seconded by Mrs. Meckley and carried, Council adjourned at 7:23 p.m.








Respectfully Submitted:






Shelly Sandstrom






Secretary/Treasurer 

